AMC Maine Chapter
2012 Annual Meeting – November 3, 2012
Business Meeting Minutes

DiMillos Floating Restaurant – Portland, Maine

Larry Dyer brought the meeting to order.

Larry noted that committee reports will be available on-line, because of time constraints.

Larry introduced the Executive Committee and thanked spouses of committee members.

The “Appie of the Year” award was presented to Kim Sanders in recognition of her great work with the Young Members Committee. She received a walking stick, which will be passed on to next year’s award winner. Young member leaders Frank Brooks and Sarah Keats were acknowledged.

Larry presented the volunteer recognition awards. He thanked the people stepping off the board and recognized them with a certificate of appreciation.
· Jeff Aceto—Outings
· Diane Edwards—Membership

John Mullens acknowledged AMC Board members Elizabeth Ehrenfeld and Mary Ann Tynan. He also acknowledged Bryan Wentzel, AMC Maine Policy Manager, and Gary Dethlefsen, MWI Operations Manager.

John acknowledged long-term AMC members John and Anne Perry and new member Denise Fredette.
Paul Hahn spoke about vacant positions on the Executive Committee: conservation and membership/public relations.

Larry asked for feedback regarding the new format of the annual meeting.

Larry acknowledged Sam Jamke, the AMC New England Regional Director.

Larry reviewed the nominations to the executive committee. Listed are those seeking re-election and people seeking new positions. New positions are in bold type.

Positions



Person
Chair




Larry Dyer

Conservation



Karen Herold (acting)

E-Communications


Tim Flight

Maine Woods Initiative


Peter Roderick

Maine Woods Initiative and At- Large
Scott Dyer

Meetings and Education

John Mullens

Membership



Vacant
Newsletter Editor


Carey Kish
Nominating & At-Large


Paul Hahn

Outings




Michelle Moody
Past Chair



Carrie Walia

Secretary



Mary Riendeau

Trails Co-Chair



Douglas Ofiara

Trails Co-Chair



Richard York

Treasurer



Denise Courtemanche

Vice Chair



Roger David

Young Members


Kimberly Sanders

A motion was made to accept the new board by Jay Baxter and seconded by Scott Olsen and passed unanimously.

The speaker for the evening was John Judge, President of the AMC.
